
  

 
 

Sunday 17th April 2022 
 
 
He is Risen! Let us Rejoice! Christ the King!  
 
Easter greetings and blessings my dear brothers and sisters. 
 
How wonderful it is that so many of us can collectively celebrate the resurrection of Jesus. We are once more 
united together as a family.  
We also remain united in prayer with those that seek him in the tabernacles of their own hearts. 
 
The Easter Story is one of hope and infinite love. God’s love reaches all of us from the open heart of the 
crucified through his resurrection. Jesus unleashed the power of love and invites us to seize that power and 
diffuse it in our neighbourhood and communities. 
God has given us real, unshakable hope through His Word as we endured the trials and tribulations of the 
Pandemic and our daily crosses. He is our shield, our shelter and his mighty love never ceases.  
 
As we celebrate this new life in our hearts and homes and give thanks for all our blessings and mercies, we 
also give thanks to our parish community.  
 
Without a wonderful community as ours we would not be able to function and operate. We are indeed one 
body and each of us is pivotal to its growth.  
 
It is now my opportunity to say a heartfelt thank you to everyone at Christ the King for their kind words, 
blessings, prayers, gifts and warmth over this Easter period.  
 
Yes I am your Shepherd but I cannot do it alone and so I extend my deepest gratitude and sincere thanks to 
our: sacristans, eucharistic ministers, readers, flower arrangers, catechists, the parish council, money 
counters, cleaners, gardeners, pastoral workers, webmasters, our secretary, treasurer, musicians, the choir 
and our IT team that work tirelessly hard and continue to make daily sacrifices to ensure that our parish 
flourishes.  
 
Your worth and value is deeply appreciated and I will never be able to thank you enough.  
 
May the new life of this Easter remain with us always. I wish you all a restful and peaceful break. Do enjoy 
this time of family and friendship.  
 
We remain forever united in love and prayer for one another.  
 
Yours affectionately,  
 
Rev Fr Nicholas Nwanzi 
 
 


